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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
It was a very special weekend for Sir Thomas Boteler 
Church of England High School. We are incredibly proud 
to announce that we have won the Warrington Wolves 
Made of Steel High School of the Year award at an official 
ceremony at the Halliwell Jones Stadium on Saturday 
Evening.  
 
This award celebrates community Rugby League across 
our town, from school teams to community clubs. We are 
not the biggest school in our town, but we have the 
biggest expectations and aspirations for what our young 
people can and will achieve. Our PE Team have changed 
hearts and minds. It was a fabulous atmosphere and 
evening. All the parents and carers I spoke to could not 
thank us enough for what we have done for their children, 
not only in sport but holistically. I felt very proud. 
 
 
Sunday was Education Sunday and Mrs Hoey, Miss Wellens and I were invited to go and speak at 
our Chaplain, Mike Wildsmith’s Church. It was a really wonderful event, giving us the opportunity to 
share with the congregation and community what we do and how “Through God We Care” about 
everyone and just how we do it.  
 
I was incredibly proud of Mrs Hoey and Miss Wellens and how they spoke about your young people 
and the school. We are very lucky to have them both on Team Boteler.  
 
So all in all an incredibly busy weekend for the school but an amazing one, absolutely reaffirming 
that I have the best job in the world with the best staff and most importantly the best young people.  
 

Kind regards 
 

 
Beverley Scott-Herron 
Headteacher 
  



Prepared and Punctual! 
 
We have more children than ever at our school which is amazing. However, this does cause some 
challenges around movement between classes. It is important that with nearly 900 children in the 
building that any transitions are quick and calm.  
 
With this in mind, from next week we will be asking all students to carry their ISPs with them with 
their timetable in the front so they know exactly where they are going and when via the quickest 
route.  
 
Please support us in ensuring your child has their ISP and timetable with them every day. 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 7 Parents’ Evening 
 
A reminder that Year 7 Parents’ Evening is Monday 4th December with appointments starting at 
15.30. If you have not yet made a booking, please do so ASAP. 
 
We really value your feedback. We have introduced an online feedback form, which on the evening 
you will receive a QR code with direct access to. We would greatly appreciate if you could spare a 
few minutes to complete this. 
 

 

 

Year 11 Mock Exams 
 
I would like to congratulate Year 11 on how they have conducted themselves in their first week of 
Mock Exams this week. 
 
The exams have gone very smoothly indeed. Their behaviour has been excellent. Just a reminder 
for students to always bring their personalised exam timetable with them so they know exactly 
where they are sitting. 
 
Students are permitted to wear a coat in the exam venue for these Mock Exams due to the cold 
weather. However, hoodies are not allowed to be worn.  
 
Students must bring a scientific calculator to their Maths Paper 2 Calculator Exam which is on 
Tuesday morning. Students must also bring a calculator to all Science exams as they are required 
to answer calculation questions which would be very difficult without having a calculator. 
 
Our Year 11 Mock Results assembly will be on Friday 5th January with the Year 11 Parents’ Evening 
being on Monday 8th January. Bookings for the Year 11 Parents’ Evening will be opening on Monday 
11th December. 
  



Support for young people and families 
 
As a school we work closely with the Local Authority, professionals and services to ensure young 
people and families have access to support when they need it, particularly around mental health. At 
the request of schools, please find the Voice Over PowerPoint Presentation to showcase the updated 
features of the Warrington Happy, Ok, Sad website.  https://vimeo.com/882108412  
 
Children, young people and families who live or work in Warrington can visit Happy? Ok? Sad? | 
warrington.gov.uk for links to mental health services and information. 
 
Further to this, we would like to bring your attention to the work of Warrington Youth Zone, with 
some fantastic targeted youth work taking place. You can access the website by clicking this link 
Targeted Youth Services - Warrington Youth Zone , where we would like you to be specifically aware 
of the Youth in Mind support. The poster below outlines when and where your child can access this 
support. 
 
 
  

https://vimeo.com/882108412
https://www.warrington.gov.uk/happy-ok-sad
https://www.warrington.gov.uk/happy-ok-sad
https://warringtonyouthzone.org/young-people/targeted-youth-services/


Personal Development  
 
Post 16 pathways 
 
Cheshire and Warrington Pledge held an information session on Post 16 pathways, please watch the 
following video: 
 
https://blazescreen.blazenetworks.co.uk/fmlurlsvc/?fewReq=:B:JV07MDc4Oyd3PDMvMSdoZTwxM

DsxMCdyaGZvYHV0c2Q8ZWcyNDQ1MjI5NGIwMTI0MDc1MzdjZzA3NWdnYzM2MGRiODIwMTJgMSd

1PDA3ODYwMDY2OTcncGhlPDI4QkVgUHlUMTEyNzM1LDI4QkVgUHlZMTEyNzM1J3NicXU8ci9jZGBz

ZXJ2bnN1aUFiaWRyaWhzZGBvZXZgc3Nob2Z1bm8vYm5sJ2I8MzQnaWVtPDE=&url=https%3a%2f

%2fwww.youtube.com%2fwatch%3fv%3dZ4RKE9vAo_U 

 
The next 3 parent/carer sessions are: 
 

 Higher Education Pathways - 16 Nov 6:00 

PM       https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_e0KJaNVbTvW-kkwlIlR8bA 
 

 Apprenticeship Pathways - 5 Feb 6:00 PM        https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_E-

BCEQucTjC0odpPp4WMvQ 

 

 T Level Pathways - 17 Apr 06:00 

PM        https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_EWAWV8WhQuy-H0hvwy7LXQ 

 
Please use the above links to book onto them. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Poppy Appeal 

Thank you to our students and staff who helped 

to raise £130.18 for the Poppy Appeal last 

month. 

 

  

https://blazescreen.blazenetworks.co.uk/fmlurlsvc/?fewReq=:B:JV07MDc4Oyd3PDMvMSdoZTwxMDsxMCdyaGZvYHV0c2Q8ZWcyNDQ1MjI5NGIwMTI0MDc1MzdjZzA3NWdnYzM2MGRiODIwMTJgMSd1PDA3ODYwMDY2OTcncGhlPDI4QkVgUHlUMTEyNzM1LDI4QkVgUHlZMTEyNzM1J3NicXU8ci9jZGBzZXJ2bnN1aUFiaWRyaWhzZGBvZXZgc3Nob2Z1bm8vYm5sJ2I8MzQnaWVtPDE=&url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.youtube.com%2fwatch%3fv%3dZ4RKE9vAo_U
https://blazescreen.blazenetworks.co.uk/fmlurlsvc/?fewReq=:B:JV07MDc4Oyd3PDMvMSdoZTwxMDsxMCdyaGZvYHV0c2Q8ZWcyNDQ1MjI5NGIwMTI0MDc1MzdjZzA3NWdnYzM2MGRiODIwMTJgMSd1PDA3ODYwMDY2OTcncGhlPDI4QkVgUHlUMTEyNzM1LDI4QkVgUHlZMTEyNzM1J3NicXU8ci9jZGBzZXJ2bnN1aUFiaWRyaWhzZGBvZXZgc3Nob2Z1bm8vYm5sJ2I8MzQnaWVtPDE=&url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.youtube.com%2fwatch%3fv%3dZ4RKE9vAo_U
https://blazescreen.blazenetworks.co.uk/fmlurlsvc/?fewReq=:B:JV07MDc4Oyd3PDMvMSdoZTwxMDsxMCdyaGZvYHV0c2Q8ZWcyNDQ1MjI5NGIwMTI0MDc1MzdjZzA3NWdnYzM2MGRiODIwMTJgMSd1PDA3ODYwMDY2OTcncGhlPDI4QkVgUHlUMTEyNzM1LDI4QkVgUHlZMTEyNzM1J3NicXU8ci9jZGBzZXJ2bnN1aUFiaWRyaWhzZGBvZXZgc3Nob2Z1bm8vYm5sJ2I8MzQnaWVtPDE=&url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.youtube.com%2fwatch%3fv%3dZ4RKE9vAo_U
https://blazescreen.blazenetworks.co.uk/fmlurlsvc/?fewReq=:B:JV07MDc4Oyd3PDMvMSdoZTwxMDsxMCdyaGZvYHV0c2Q8ZWcyNDQ1MjI5NGIwMTI0MDc1MzdjZzA3NWdnYzM2MGRiODIwMTJgMSd1PDA3ODYwMDY2OTcncGhlPDI4QkVgUHlUMTEyNzM1LDI4QkVgUHlZMTEyNzM1J3NicXU8ci9jZGBzZXJ2bnN1aUFiaWRyaWhzZGBvZXZgc3Nob2Z1bm8vYm5sJ2I8MzQnaWVtPDE=&url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.youtube.com%2fwatch%3fv%3dZ4RKE9vAo_U
https://blazescreen.blazenetworks.co.uk/fmlurlsvc/?fewReq=:B:JV07MDc4Oyd3PDMvMSdoZTwxMDsxMCdyaGZvYHV0c2Q8ZWcyNDQ1MjI5NGIwMTI0MDc1MzdjZzA3NWdnYzM2MGRiODIwMTJgMSd1PDA3ODYwMDY2OTcncGhlPDI4QkVgUHlUMTEyNzM1LDI4QkVgUHlZMTEyNzM1J3NicXU8ci9jZGBzZXJ2bnN1aUFiaWRyaWhzZGBvZXZgc3Nob2Z1bm8vYm5sJ2I8MzQnaWVtPDE=&url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.youtube.com%2fwatch%3fv%3dZ4RKE9vAo_U
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_e0KJaNVbTvW-kkwlIlR8bA
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_e0KJaNVbTvW-kkwlIlR8bA
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_e0KJaNVbTvW-kkwlIlR8bA
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_E-BCEQucTjC0odpPp4WMvQ
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_E-BCEQucTjC0odpPp4WMvQ
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_E-BCEQucTjC0odpPp4WMvQ
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_EWAWV8WhQuy-H0hvwy7LXQ
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_EWAWV8WhQuy-H0hvwy7LXQ
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_EWAWV8WhQuy-H0hvwy7LXQ


Cooking up Wild Game in Hospitality and Catering with Mr Koltan 
 
On Monday 27th November Year 10 Hospitality and 
Catering students experienced a very different practical 
lesson! Mr Koltan led a masterclass on the preparation of 
wild game. He brought in two fresh pheasants and 
showed the students how to prepare the birds. Mrs 
Callaway then salted, peppered and pan fried them for 
everyone to taste.  
 
The students showed a great interest in the lesson and 
were very surprised they actually enjoyed the taste of 
pheasant. A few students went back for seconds. Students 
were keen to ‘have a go’ in preparing and cooking wild 
game themselves, so we are planning a future session 
with Mr Koltan.  
 
British Game Assurance are encouraging those who eat 
meat in the UK to eat wild and sustainable British meat as 
an alternative to mass-produced meats, stating it is the 
“healthiest you can eat’’. Wild game is not only much more 
sustainable but also healthier than many other meats we 
see today.  
 

Game (e.g. pheasant, partridge, rabbit, venison etc.) has a lower carbon footprint than most mass-
produced meats (e.g. pork, chicken, beef etc.) and is leaner, higher in protein, and lower in fat.  
 
Thank you Mr Koltan for sharing this interesting experience with the students. We all really enjoyed 
the session and can’t wait for the next one!  
 
 
 
 
Lost items 
 
We have a new lost property area in school. If your child has 
lost anything and it has been found it will be in the Lost 
Property cupboard by the KS3 entrance. There is a sign on the 
wall.  

 

 

 

 

 

Library Books return 

Reminder for any students who have borrowed a library book from 

school, to please return it to Miss Owen (in the Library at lunchtime) 

when they have finished enjoying it. 

  



 
Calling all dancers! 
 
Dance club is on Thursday lunch and after school and rehearsals have already begun for our next 
dance show in February. Just turn up to the gym and speak to Mrs Hughes and Mrs Graham at how 
you can get involved. All styles and levels of ability welcome. 
 
See you there. 
 
  



Parents Supporting Boteler   
 
Thank you to the parents/carers who have shown an interest in being part of 
our Parents Boteler Group. 
 
If you would like to be involved and could help to set up our students 
Christmas Fayre on Monday 18th December from 10:00, please contact Mrs 
Mawby. Any help is much appreciated. 
 
 
 
 

 
Students’ Christmas Fayre 
 
 
On the 18th December we will be holding our Christmas Fayre, this is for our students from 15:00 – 
17:00.  Everything will be £1 or under. The Fayre is cash only.  
 
It’s a chance for the students to buy Christmas presents, play Christmas games and enjoy the spirit.  
If you would like to donate any toys, books, toiletries, chocolate, please drop off at reception.  
 
We will be selling raffle tickets for the following hampers starting the week of the 11th December:  
 
 

 Dogs Hamper 
 Cats Hamper 
 Children’s Hamper 
 Chocolate Hamper 
 Teddies Hamper 
 Toiletries Hamper 

 
 
Please send your child in with £1 to be in 
with a chance of winning! We are also 
selling raffle tickets to win an enormous 
Teddy, these will also be £1. 
 
Please ensure your child attends.



  



  



 


